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Greetings EAA Chapter 524 and Friends,

We have completed our application for the Ray Aviation Scholarship
and submitted it to National. Now it’s just a matter of time to see if we
will be a recipient of the funds. The board members and the scholarship
committee are working on the methods we will use to make the program
successful and the process we will use to select the right person for the
grant, if we get it. We are very excited about this scholarship and feel
that with the help of everyone in our Chapter, we can mentor the right
youth to receive his or her private pilot’s ticket!

On January 17th, AOPA held a kick­off meeting for their 80th

Anniversary Fly­in that will be held at Frederick Airport on May 10th

and 11th, 2019. Several Chapter members attended AOPA’s pre­fly­in
meeting to see how we could help at the May event. AOPA projects
around 500 airplanes, 2,000 cars and 6,000 people will attend. Looking
at these numbers, AOPA will need all the help they can get. More
information at our next meeting.

I, as well as many other Chapter members, participated in the SportAir
sheet metal workshop this past weekend, January 19th and 20th. It was
another successful workshop with many people seeking to hone their
metalworking skills. I thank everyone who helped with this event and
especially Rex, who works with National EAA to plan, schedule,
coordinate, set up and break down the event to make it successful for
everyone involved!

A big “thank you” to everyone who helped this past weekend!

Wishing you clear skies (and less wind),

Mark Gosselin
EAA Chapter 524
President
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FFeebbrruuaarryy PPrrooggrraamm

The Joy of Flying in Europe and North
America

Our presenter this month will be Janet Davidson, and her
program is titled "The Joy of Flying in Europe and North
America." Janet has lived and flown overseas, and will
share with us the challenges and rewards during these
travels. Come hear about her real world lessons learned.

Mark Pankratz

The new year means it's membership renewal time. If you
have not renewed your membership yet, you have several
options for paying. You can mail your dues to our
Treasurer (see the form at the end of this newsletter), you
can bring cash or check to the February meeting, or – for
the really tardy – you could pay at the banquet. Our dues
have not changed again this year – same low price of $30
for both individuals and families. With our current
membership level, these dues to not cover the cost of our
hangar rent and other expenses, so please do consider
renewing as soon as you can.

We were once again fortunate to welcome several new
members last year. If your membership has lapsed, please
consider rejoining us.

FFiinnaall DDuueess RReemmiinnddeerr

EAA Chapter 524 Weather Policy

During periods of inclement weather or other travel­
related issues, one of the Chapter Board members will
issue a notice of meeting cancellation. This will be sent as
early as possible to all Chapter members who receive the
newsletter electronically. The notice will also be posted
on our website and Facebook page. If travel is dangerous
where you live, you should stay home. As safety is the
number one priority in our flying, it is also for our
Chapter activities.

EAA Chapter 524 Board Members

WWeeaatthheerr PPoolliiccyy

BBaannqquueett IInnffoo

Our annual banquet date has been set for Saturday, March
9th. Reservations will once again be $50 per person. We
have encountered some issues scheduling the venue so we
can't confirm the location yet. However, we do know that
the program presenter will be Preston Burch of NASA and
he will be talking about the amazing Hubble Space
Telescope.

We hope to have final details available by the next
meeting on February 7th. In the meantime, you can make
your reservations by contacting Ernie O'Roark.

HubbleSite.org

http://www.524.eaachapter.org/
https://www.facebook.com/EAA524/
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January Membership Meeting Minutes
03 January 2019

Meeting brought to order at 7:01 p.m. by Mark Gosselin

Mark P. detailed further trials and solutions with his Odyssey battery.

Rex confirmed that the next workshop is a completely full, sheet metal workshop on January 19 and 20.

Jerry updated everyone on the progress of the Cub. The instruments are in the panel, and a shutoff valve has been
installed on the fuel tank.

Erick shared that AOPA is holding a fly­in on May 10 and 11 and there will be an opportunity for the Chapter to
participate in volunteering and an opportunity to raise funds by helping with the pancake breakfasts that AOPA will
produce.

Mark P. reported that the banquet will be on March 2 or 9 and will be $50 per person. Preston Burch, an engineer who
worked with NASA, will present a program about the Hubble telescope. RSVP to Ernie as soon as possible.

Mark G. informed the Chapter that EAA will send email invitations for the Ray Aviation Scholarship.

Jerry Blake continued his Wright Brothers program by speaking on their accomplishments in 1904 and 1905,
particularly Flyers 2 and 3.

Meeting concluded at 8:32 pm

Submitted,

Erick Webb, Secretary

Recent Cub Project Progress

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/17lpdBZlSOH6NKoRzbKzGQ5E_IG7vMMOZ0TP0_ermVDo/edit#gid=372871527
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Chapter Officers
President

Mark Gosselin
EAA524.President@gmail.com
703­378­2258

Vice President
Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com
703­819­1810

Secretary
Erick Webb
erickwebb1@gmail.com
301­639­6415

Treasurer
Ernie O'Roark
cadfael1@aol.com
301­694­0053

Contacts
Newsletter Editor

Jack Fromm
EAA524.News@gmail.com

Web Editor
Jack Fromm
EAA524.News@gmail.com

Facebook Editor
Erick Webb
erickwebb1@gmail.com

Facilities Coordinator
Bill Barci
abbarci@verizon.net
301­662­0335

SportAir Workshop
Coordinator

Rex Bullinger
rexbull@gmail.com
301­972­2753

Chapter Historian
Joe Halleman
jmhalleman@gmail.com

Program Coordinator
Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com

Young Eagles Coordinator
Vacant

EAA Flight Advisors
Vacant

EAA Technical Counselors
Jerry Blake
GerardLBlake@comcast.net
301­824­0003

Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com
703­819­1810

Tom Young
301­667­0964

Upcoming Events
Chapter Meetings
February 7, 2019 @ 7:00 p.m. — Membership Meeting

February 14, 2019 @ 7:00 p.m. — Board Meeting

Other Events
March 9, 2019 – Annual Banquet

May 10-11, 2019 – AOPA Fly-in/Pancake Breakfast

Refreshment Volunteers — 2019
Here is a list of volunteers supplying refreshments for 2019. The
Board of Directors thanks you for your support ( and munchies).

Chapter Program Schedule — 2019

January The Rush to Build the Airplane, Part 2 – Jerry Blake

February The Joy of Flying in Europe and North America – Janet
Davidson

March Banquet. Preston Burch – NASA Hubble

April Drones – Schuyler Knapp

May TBD

June TBD

July No meeting.

August TBD

September TBD

October TBD

November TBD

Month Program

December TBD

January Jack Fromm July N/A

February Chris&Sydney Gunther August Mark Sarrasin

March N/A September Don Gray

April Mark Pankratz October TBD

May Rex Bullinger November Erick Webb

June Ernie O'Roark December TBD
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Workshops
EAA SportAir Workshops at the AEC

January 19-20, 2019. RV Assembly. Ed McGowin, instructor.

EAA Events
Go to EAA Events at: http://www.eaa.org/news
Go to EAA Aviation Calendar of Events at: http://www.eaa.org/calendar
Go to AirVenture at: http://www.airventure.org/index.html
Go to EAA SportAir Workshops at: http://www.eaa.org/sportair

Chapter Meeting Location
and Time

Chapter 524 meets the first Thursday of each
month at 7:00 p.m. at the Aviation Education
Center, located at the Frederick Municipal
Airport. As you enter the airport, park in the
Terminal Parking lot. Walk south past the
Frederick Flight School (yellow building). There
are signs on the end of the second row of
hangars for the Chapter. Additional information
can be found on the Chapter website.

Chapter Website
The EAA Chapter 524 website can be found at: www.524.eaachapter.org.
The website has contact information and details about current Chapter events.
Also on the website, you can find archived newsletters and a membership join/renewal form.

Frederick Municipal Airport
330 Aviation Way
Suite J, Box #9
Frederick, Maryland 21701

Chapter Facebook Page
You can find us on Facebook at: www.facebook.com/EAA524

Frederick IMC Club

Interested in learning more about IFR flying?
Scenario­based discussions are available here.
The Frederick IMC club meets on the third
Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in AOPA's
National Aviation Community Center.
More information about the club and its mission
can be found on our website at
www.524.eaachapter.org.

www.eaa.org/news
www.eaa.org/calendar
www.airventure.org/index.html
www.eaa.org/sportair
www.524.eaachapter.org
www.facebook.com/eaa524


EAA Chapter 524 Membership Application

● Annual dues are $30 for individual or family membership. Fill out this form and return it with your dues to
the Chapter Treasurer.

● Cash or check accepted. Make check payable to EAA Chapter 524. Bring the form and dues to the next
meeting or mail to Ernest O'Roark, 809 London Court, Frederick, MD 21701.

● If you have a question about your membership, contact the Treasurer at 301­694­0053 or
cadfael1@aol.com. These dues help support the Chapter and are not applied to the national organization.

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

I. Registration Information (Print please)

Last Name __________________________ First Name____________________________________

Member Status: New ____ Renewal: _____ No Changes: _____

Membership Type: Individual ($30.00) _____ Family ($30.00) ______

Other name(s) if Family Membership __________________________________________________

EAA Membership Number _________________ Member Since: ____________________

Phone Number (H) __________________ (C) _____________________ (W) __________________

Address _________________________________________________________________________

City ________________________________ State ______________ Zip ______________________

E­mail Address (for receiving notices & newsletter) ________________________________________

Aircraft/Projects/Interests ____________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

II. For Official Use Only

Status: New ___ Renewal ___ Individual: ___ Family: ____

Dues Paid: Check _____ Number _________ Cash ________ Amount $ ___________

Date Received _____/______/_______ Fiscal Year (Jan. – Dec.) 20 ____

Treasurer’s Initials_______ Roster updated ____/_____/_____ Deposited ____/____/____

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ Cut here. Keep Section III for your records _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

III. Member’s Receipt for EAA Chapter 524 Dues

Date paid _______/________/______ Dues paid for fiscal year 20_____

Renewal – Individual/Family Membership Dues: $30.00_______

New – Individual/Family Membership Dues: $30.00_______

Revised: November, 2014



330 Aviation Way
Suite J Box #9
Frederick, Maryland 21701




